MOSQUITO RANGE HERITAGE INITIATIVE

Board of Directors Meeting 

December 10, 2018
Board Members Attending:  Kathryn Goettleman, Julie Danielsen, Kat Herrera, Roz Aceto, Dean Butler, Jara Johnson, Jan McCabe, Ginni Greer

Not in Attendance:  Kate Levin

Also attending:  Cara Doyle
I. Call to Order   6:13pm by Jan McCabe
II. Approval of Agenda – Jara motioned to approve the agenda; Julie seconded.
III. Approval of November Minutes – two minor typos were corrected.  Jara motioned to approve the agenda as amended; Dean seconded.
IV. Holiday Bazaar Recap – We took in $2133 including two  memberships.  New merchandise included slouch beanies, reorder of MRHI zippered hoodies, 4 new t-shirt designs, and wildflower seeds.  Stainless straws didn’t come in time.
V. Colorado Gives Recap  $2180 in donations not including the match.  Jan did a campaign on Facebook on Giving Tuesday and had $295 in donations
VI. Annual Meeting –  Jauary 11,  Meeting at 5:30pm, followed by a soup and salad bar dinner.  
Cara has arranged to have an astronomer, Kiki Lathrop, come and do a winter star gazing opportunity. She can do inside or outside or combination of both.  A discussion occurred to make a motion to donate $100 to cover mileage expenses and a donation to BV museum. Jara motioned to approve making a $100 donation; Kat seconded.  
Food – soup and salad bar and chili: 
Jara – bread 
Ginni – curried garbanzo soup 
Kathryn – green chili 
Dean – clam chowder 
Julie – carrot coconut ginger 
Roz – salad 

Kat – cookies 
Ginni – dessert of some kind.  
Should we have a Powerpoint presentation?  We decided to have one running on a computer with some text on each photo instead of giving an actual presentation.  We have to give a notification to membership.  Call members or mail card to each or do through Constant Contact.  We should first do a save the date constant contact email.  Jan will do a save the date email tomorrow.  

VII. Adventure Series



Camino talk at the end of January 24 or 25 by Roz

Backcountry Film Night – February 8


Larry Frank – possibly end of February/early March; Ginni will

                contact
                Botanist with state land board talking about South Park Fens

                Julie, Guatemala project – do this one in the summer 
VIII. Ideas for selling more merchandise before Christmas
Send a Constant Contact email and feature some merchandise on Facebook.
We need to update the merchandise page of the website before we send people to it to buy things.

Jara, Jan, Julie, Ginni will meet on Thursday, 2pm at the church to do an inventory.
We can have a happy hour on Thursday, 12/20 at the South Park Brewery from 4 – 6 and set up a merchandise table.
IX. Poker Glide - who's planning it?  It is March 9.  We discussed having it at Beaver Creek with lunch at the Fairbarn
X. Who's staying on the board –  as of today, everyone is staying on the board
XI. Misc Business and Public Comment
Strategic Planning – There are board members who still need to complete the survey.  Cara has received 7 responses through Facebook.  Can there be a link to the survey on the MRHI website.  Cara asked that we all think about the mission statement.
 There is a South Park Chamber of Conference meeting on
 Wednesday.  MRHI is a member and all board members are welcome
 to attend.  It is open to the public.
Jara reported that the Alma Foundation received a grant to host a youth corps for 5 weeks to build the river walk.  They will be starting just after July 4.  As part of the program, the Alma Foundation has to provide some sort of education during their stay in Alma.  Jara asked if MRHI would be able to host an education day.  Ginni and Jan talked about doing a wildflower hike up in Horseshoe.  Maybe we can host them for dinner one night too.
Adjourned 7:41pm

